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HISTORIC LANDMARK COMMISSION 

MAY 18, 2015 
APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS 

C14H-1978-0038 
Paramount Theater 

713 Congress Avenue 
PROPOSAL 

Restore exterior balconies pursuant to an ACVB Heritage Grant. 
PROJECT SPECIFICATIONS 

The applicant proposes to restore the balconies, which consist of a cantilevered slab with 
structural reinforcement.  The original construction of the balcony slabs had no flashing, 
which allowed water penetration to the decks.  The slab is wrapped in ornamental metal 
that has rotted.  The applicant proposes to replace the metal on the deck and install proper 
flashing. 
STANDARDS FOR REVIEW 

The Commission’s Standards for Review of applications for Certificates of Appropriateness 
include: 
 
• Do not destroy the distinguishing original qualities or character of a building, 

structure, or site and its environment.  Avoid the removal or alteration of any 
historic material or distinctive architectural features. 

 
• Recognize all buildings, structures, and sites as products of their own time.  Do not 

construct alterations which have no historical basis and which seek to create an 
earlier appearance. 

 
• Repair, rather than replace deteriorated architectural features wherever possible.  

In the event replacement is necessary, the new material should match the material 
being replaced in composition, design, color, texture, and other visual qualities.  
Base the repair or replacement of missing architectural features on accurate 
duplications of features, substantiated by historical, physical, or pictorial evidence 
rather than on conjectural designs or the availability of different architectural 
elements from other buildings or structures. 

 
• Contemporary design for alterations and additions to existing properties are 

appropriate when such alterations and additions do not destroy significant historic, 
architectural, or cultural material and such design is compatible with the size, scale, 
color, material, and character of the property, neighborhood, or environment. 

 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 

The Committee requested detailed photographs of the existing conditions, and 
recommended replacing all materials in kind to the greatest extent possible.  The 
Committee further recommended using thermally-treated wood for the flashing backing to 
avoid a warping problem in the future, and to address the possibility of galvanic action with 
the reaction of different metals with each other. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

The applicant has followed the Committee’s recommendations.  Staff recommends approval 
of the application as proposed. 
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Steve, 
Attached are photos of the balconies and flashing details for the new stainless steel decking with terne 
coating.  The new deck is stainless steel and will attach to the existing ornamental galvanized steel 
wrap.  There is no evidence to provide threat of galvanic reaction between the two metals.   
We will use either thermal wood or steel to provide fastening points for the balcony metal wraps to 
prevent rotting wood or reaction to metal.   
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We will preserve and retain, in kind, historical accuracy and authenticity in this endeavor.   
 
The new stainless steel is an austenitic 300 series.   
 
 
Thank you, 
Jonathan Humphrey 
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